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January 2, 2020 

-VIA ELECTRONIC FILING -

Mr. Adam Teitzman 
Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

FILED 1/2/2020 
DOCUMENT NO. 00031-2020 
FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK 

Kenneth M. Rubin 
Assistant General Counsel 
Florida Power & Light Company 
700 Universe Boulevard 
Juno Beach, FL 33408-0420 
(561) 691-2512 
(561) 691-7135 (Facsimile) 
Ken.Rubin@fpl.com 

Re: Docket No 20200000-City of Vero Beach Electric Utility Ending Date -December 17, 
2018 

Dear Mr. Teitzman: 

This letter shall serve to follow up on my recent conversation with you and attorney Charles 
Murphy regarding FPL's acquisition of the electric utility formerly owned and operated by the City of 
Vero Beach. As I noted during our conversation, following the entry of the Commission's Final 
Order in Docket Nos. 20170235-EI and 20170236-EU on November 30, 2018, FPL and the City of 
Vero Beach closed on the transaction on December 17, 2018. As a result of that closing, the City of 
Vero Beach electric utility ceased all operations and the provision of electric service. Based upon the 
foregoing, the City of Vero Beach's authority to operate an electric utility should be cancelled, and it 
should not be identified in the Commission's records as an active electric utility. In connection with 
this request, piease also cancel the City of Vero Beach electric utility Company Code (#EM880) and 
change the classification of the former City of Vero Beach electric utility to "inactive" status. 

I have confirmed this information with the City of Vero Beach City Attorney, Mr. John S. 
Turner, who is copied on this letter. 

Please feel free to contact me at your convenience if there is anything else you will require to 
process this request. 

Sincerely, 

/~ 
Kenneth M. Rubin -

cc: John S. Turner, Esq. 

Florida Power & Light Company 

700 Universe Boulevard, Juno Beach, FL 33408 




